
 

 

GLEN LAKE PROTECTIVE ASSOCIATION  

                                        General Membership Meeting 

      JUNE 14, 2021 

 

Board members present: Paul McPhillips, Ron Mackowiak, Ryan Windelspecht, Linda Clark, Michele 

Mayer, Paul Derby, Ron Kuhl, Sue Herlihy and Margaret Wallace.                                               

 

Zoom meeting opened at 7:05 pm by President Paul McPhillips. 24 members attended. 

Secretary’s report: Motion made by Sue and seconded by Paul D to accept the 5/10/21 minutes which 

are posted on glenlakeny.org. 

 

President’s report: 

Algae: Dave Hodgeson said the green filamentous algae we’re seeing is Spirogyra. It’s not dangerous 

and will dissipate. The large amount is due to a “perfect storm” of weather factors this Spring. 

Bill Miller’s board seat: Paul M selected Pam Cembrook to replace Bill and it was approved by the 

Board. Pam spoke a few minutes to introduce herself to membership. 

Virginia Etu’s board seat will open up in August.  Virginia is not running again. Anyone interested in 

running should contact Nominating Committee (Paul M, Paul D or Sue Herlihy). 

 

Membership report: Linda gave 2020 summary: 188 households out of 367 responded (52%). 188 

primary members and 144 secondary members. Money collected in 2020: $5200 dues. $9600 Lake 

maintenance, $250 memorials for a total of $15,050.00. 

Paul M said we’re looking into electronic payments. 

Glen Lake Road cleanup was done 5/22/21. Paul M thanked participants. He also thanked Kerry from 

Glenmore who provided homemade bagels. 

Treasurer’s report: Ryan said only activity in May was $2.38 interest posting. He’ll give a full written 

report for May and June at July meeting. 

 

Environmental Committee: 

Invasive species mitigation: Paul D said there’s very little milfoil but a lot of Illinois pondweed and 

curly leaf pondweed. SOLitude will treat 16-18 acres of the Lake tomorrow (6/15) with  

Aquathol Super K. No swimming or irrigation for 1 day. Potable water restrictions will be about 2 

weeks-dependent on water tests. Information will be posted on our website.  

Even though milfoil is down, we still need to stay out of buoyed areas.  

Margaret said handpulling will be 2 weeks in Aug and 1 week in Sept. It will cover both milfoil and 

pondweed.  

Bill Merritt asked if there was correlation between where ACC tests show eColi and weed growth. Paul 

D said if you overlaid the 2 maps, there’s no correlation. Inlets have higher natural nutrients because of 

inflow of water. 

Bill Mansmann asked about floating dock restrictions. Paul D said he’s pretty sure moored items can’t 
be more than 40 feet out into Lake. 

 

In-person July meeting will be Tues 7/13/21, 7 pm, at Town of Queensbury Activity Ctr. 

Motion to adjourn made by Tom Mayer, seconded by Margaret. Meeting adjourned at 7:35 pm. 

 

Submitted by Michele Mayer, recording secretary  
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